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Hello Kiwanians- 

The month of May has welcomed us with great weather and the beginning of cele-
brations, beginning with the Mexican observance of Cinco de Mayo, not to be con-
fused with their Independence Day (which is celebrated in September.) Cinco de 
Mayo commemorates the Battle of Puebla, between Mexico and France, which was 
led by General Ignacio Zaragoza.  

Mother’s Day followed less than a week later, a day of reflection and celebration, 
where we honored all the mothers in our lives, as they played a key role in who we 
are today. As I celebrated with my mom, I reflected on the impact she had in my 
life. From assuring that I felt loved every day, to teaching me how to be a parent, to 
caring for others without expectation to gain anything in return. THANK YOU to all 
you mothers and the mothers in your life. 

In May, we also celebrate Asian American & Pacific Islander Heritage and Jewish 
American Heritage. A reminder to acknowledge and celebrate the different ethnici-
ties and cultures that contribute to our Nation. I ask that we continue to focus on 
celebrating one another, but most importantly, continue to provide opportunities, 
resources, and safe spaces to those in need, including ourselves.  

We, too, need to take care of ourselves in order to care for our loved ones and those 
in our CommUnities. May is also Mental Health Awareness Month, a month that 
reminds us to check in, not only with ourselves, but with those around us. Most im-
portantly, those who we see functioning “normally” day in and day out. It is usually 
those individuals who need a check-in, as they at times tend to ignore their own 
well-being due to providing for others. Ask yourself, when was the last time I did 
something for myself? If you have done so, please continue to do it; if you haven’t, 
please prioritize yourself and do something you enjoy now (you could always come 
back to finish reading!) 

May also serves as Skin Cancer, Lupus, and Stroke Awareness month. As already 
mentioned, please take the time to schedule screenings and routine checkups. Now 
I am sounding like my mother! Preventative care is the best care; keeping on top of 
your health and diet can be the best dose of medicine you can take. I cannot stress 
this enough, as I spent the beginning of the month in a hospital bed (hence the 
sounding like my mother.) Being hospitalized allowed me to reflect on my own 
health, which forced me to prioritize my physical and mental health and well-being.  

We wrap the month off with Memorial Day, a day where we honor those who have 
served for our liberties and freedom. First off, THANK YOU for those who have 
served that are no longer physically with us, but will forever be in our hearts, 
thoughts, and meaningful memories. It is because of those brave Women and Men, 
that we are able to live in our Great Nation.  

Kiwanians, let’s strive to take care of ourselves in order to continue to serve our 
CommUnities, while being the best versions of ourselves. Our work is the result of 
our Mothers’ upbringing and our Veterans’ sacrifice that assured that we live in a 
Nation that allows us to celebrate diversity and provide opportunities and resources 
to our CommUnities. Thank you for all that you do!  

Temo Solorio  

Temo Talk 
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mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Moorpark                              Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Oxnard                                                            Rodney Medina Reporting 

 



Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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Simi Valley                              Nick Esser Reporting 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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Ventura                               Bart Bleuel Reporting 
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The 2026 Tournament of Roses theme will be “The Magic in Teamwork” celebrating the sense of               
accomplishment in knowing that by working together, we can collectively achieve outcomes so much richer 
than we can ever experience as individuals. In keeping with that theme, the Pasadena Rose Float Kiwanis 
Club has announced the theme and design for the Kiwanis International 2026 Tournament of Roses Parade 
Float Entry … HAPPY TOGETHER! 

Registration for the 2026 Parade Decorating will be available online starting mid-summer. Meantime, 
please check out all of the opportunities to support the Kiwanis Rose Float Project throughout the year … 
whether it’s attending one of the project’s events, stopping by a display table, or sharing information about 
the project at your club and SLP meetings, it is the small efforts throughout the year that add up to big     
results on New Year’s Day. 

About the Kiwanis Rose Float Club 
Working as a Single-focus club within the California-Nevada-Hawaii District of Kiwanis International, in 
coordination with the District Rose Float Committee, the Kiwanis Rose Float Club of Pasadena is the group 
responsible for fundraising a significant portion of the money required to build the KI float. Our members 
also work with the CNH District Rose Float Committee to arrange the logistics of scheduling and feeding 
the 5,000+ volunteers responsible for decorating many of the floats that roll down Colorado Blvd. during 
the annual Tournament of Roses Parade in Pasadena! Our membership includes Kiwanians from across the 
United States, and all are welcome to join in-person meetings in southern California or  remotely via Zoom. 

2026 Tournament theme poster, “The Magic in Teamwork” 
The 2026 theme poster honors the organizations, agencies, and community partners 
that make America’s New Year Celebration possible. Embroidered team patches from 
public safety partners, service organizations, and other parade participants reflect the         
teamwork demonstrated in working toward a common goal, to overcome challenges and 
produce amazing results. 



Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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K e e p i n g  S u m m e r  S a f e

When you think of summer, images of lazy
summer days come to mind. Unless, you’re a
Kiwanian where summertime is anything but
lazy! From hosting an injury prevention booth at
the Farmer’s Market to providing swim lessons at
the local pool, there are plenty of ways your club
can ensure children have a happy, fun, and safe
summer. Check out our list of ideas to get
inspired! Remember, we have Club and PTP
Grants to help support your club's next, new
service project! Learn more about our grant
programs and contact our office if you have any
questions!

Have you purchased your Dinner Anywhere ticket
yet? The winner will receive a gift card for dinner
to any restaurant within California, Nevada or
Hawaii, plus round-trip coach airfare for two, a
three-day rental car, and two nights hotel
accommodations!  Tickets are $75 each - with
only 250 being sold - and available from any CNH
Children’s Fund Director. We have a limited
number of tickets at the office; email us today!

D i n n e r  A n y w h e r e

J u n e  2 0 2 5

When you make a gift to the YES! Initiative, you
say YES! to students such as Miah, a public health
student at UCLA. Your generosity funded Miah’s
scholarship from the CNH Children’s Fund, giving
her and her family piece of mind as she pursues a
medical degree. Just say YES! with a gift today!

J u s t  s a y  Y E S !

YOU CAN USE

https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/v/annual-report
https://k02.site.kiwanis.org/2024-district-education-convention/
https://k02.site.kiwanis.org/2024-district-education-convention/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/greater-lodi-club-hosts-summer-safety-project/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/swimming-with-kiwanis/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/summer-service-project-ideas/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/summer-service-project-ideas/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/x87rr0c14xlk8jxolnoj
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/xyv7l6a0xdcbgyjvq5qh
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/xyv7l6a0xdcbgyjvq5qh
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/what-we-do/grantmaking-awards/
mailto:foundation@cnhkiwanis.org
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/dinner-is-on-us/
mailto:foundation@cnhkiwanis.org
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-miah/
https://www.zeffy.com/en-US/peer-to-peer/5a81e4f1-da60-4981-ba28-e83a03e74185
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/v/annual-report


https://kiwanissb.org/page/kiwanis-music-nites









